
Slovak Oeol. Mag., 10, 1-2(2004), 165166

Petrography and chemical composition
of groundstones from Catalhoyuk Neolithic site
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Introduction

Catalhoyiik Neolitic Site is located near Cumra Villa-
ge at the large Konya Plain of Interior Turkey (Fig.l).
Since its discovery in 1950s, the excavations revealed its
uniqueness as being the first urban complex in the world
at 7500 BC which was occupied by thousands of people,
in addition to the wealth of information coming from the
findings on wall paintings, sculptures, textiles, ceramic
artifacts, mud balls, stone artefacts and houses of a Neo-
lithic village (http://catal.arch.cam.ac.uk).

During the excavations a lot of stone material and
artefacts are collected, especially at the Neolithic East
mound. Among these, groundstones indicate agricultu-
ral activities and food processing, and thus their pres-
ence and mobility/immobility may give valuable

Fig. J. Location map of the Catalhoyiik archaeological site (ado
pled from Karabiyikoglu and Kuzucuoglu; 1998)

information about the social and economic life styles of
the Catalhoyiik people. So, one of the major concerns is
to find the geological sources of stone materials although
the raw material sources seem to be scarce based to the
geomorphological observations.

This study aims to establish the links between the raw
material sources of the Catalhoyiik groundstones based
on their chemical and petrographic analyses.

Sampling and Methods of Study

Groundstone samples are collected from the East
mound which is Neolithic in age, together with only one
sample (Sample/Unit No: 2910) from the West mound,
which belongs to Chalcolithic age (Table 1). Field sam-
ples were collected from igneous rocks including a volca-
nic neck and from the limestone outcrops in the region.
River gravels were also sampled from the exposures of
river deposits.

Thin sections of all samples were prepared and exami-
ned with a polarizing microscope to study their minera-
logical compositions, textures and alteration products.
XRF analyses were carried using the facilities at Turkish
Atomic Energy Autorithy Laboratories, Ankara. The che-
mical data obtained were statistically analysed.

Results and Conclusion

The studied groundstones and field samples are clas-
sified into volcanic, sedimentary and metamorphic rock
types based on petrographic analysis. In each rock type
subgroups were also identified. The groundstones of the
first subgroup can be correlated with the field samples
collected from Karadag-Kaletepe location (Table 2). The
groundstones of the second subgroup are correlated with
the field samples collected from Karadag location. For
the third subgroup there is no matching groundstone.
Groundstones of sedimentary raw material have similar
petrographic features with the field samples collected
from certain locations. Only a few of the groundstone
samples belong to metamorphic group without any
match with the studied field outcrops.

The geological formations are proposed for the raw
materials based on their petrographic characteristics and
geological observations ( Table 2).
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Table 1. Description of the Samples Studied

Table 2. Provenance Analysis of Groundstones

Ho: Hornblende Bi: biotite Px: Pyroxene

These findings are also supported by major and trace
element analyses.
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